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Minister of National Education and Religious Affairs

Ms Marietta Giannakoy

Mitropoleos Street 15

10185 ATHENS
Republic of GREECE
FAX +302103239386

Brussels, 4 April 2007
Dear Minister,
I write to you on behalf of the 30 million members of Education International (EI) in 169 countries to express EI's concern about the current moves of the Greek Government to privatize higher education and to condemn the repression of student and teacher unionists during a demonstration on 8 March 2007.

As a global union federation of education unions, EI includes the Federation of Secondary School Teachers of Greece (OLME) among its affiliates. It shares the view of OLME that a Government's priority is to invest in the public school system and not leave education to market forces. Education is a public good that should be publicly funded and regulated, rather than a private operation for profit. State-run education systems, including higher education, are the best guarantee for equal opportunities in education.

EI also believes that social dialogue is a cornerstone of democracy. Greece, as a member of the tripartite International Labour Organisation, is well aware that workers' organisations, including teacher and student unions, need to be consulted and listened to.

EI's attention has been drawn to the excessive use of force by the police brigades which caused injuries to hundreds of demonstrating students and teacher unionists exercising their right to peaceful protest on 8 March 2007. Social dialogue and negotiation are better avenues for conflict resolution than violence and repression.
Education International urges your Government to commit to continued funding public education and to foster the negotiation with teachers and students' representatives.
Sincerely yours,
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Fred van Leeuwen
General Secretary
cc: 
Prime Minister, Mr Kostas Karamanlis – Fax +302103238129

Deputy Minister of Education, Mr Gergios Kalos – Fax +302103233787
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All communications should be addressed to the General Secretary – Toute correspondance doit être adressée au Secrétaire général

Toda la correspondencia debe dirigirse al Secretario General – Der gesamte Briefwechsel ist an den Generalsekretär zu richten

